Trail Coordinator Report

Nov 10/18

Well this year we seem to have an early start to the sledding season with a good snowfall earlier this week. Now all we need is some cold weather to freeze the lakes and swamps which I am sure we will get.

We did check some trails before the snowfall and they were good with only the odd fallen tree. But as a reminder remember to carry a saw with you on your rides otherwise you may have to turn around. We also checked both shelters earlier and everything was okay and ready for the season. We may need more firewood at George Lake to last the season.

The bridge on the Ashley trail near Highway 2 washed out again. We constructed a new bridge 20 feet long which hopefully will last a few years.

Wayne and I attended a meeting in the village with Sakaw and the logging contractors. They now have our GPS'd trails and they will be on all of their maps so the contractors will know exactly where our trails are located. This winter they will be doing very little logging in our area other than completing the operation on the Ashley Trail which will only be for one or two weeks.

Because our trails are designated Northern Bush Trails we can apply to construct another shelter on one of our trails if the club is interested in doing this.

Submitted by:
Peter Kirychuk